
WELCOME. We warmly welcome each of you - both visitors 
and members - to worship the Creator with us this morning. 

THE SINGING GROUP will be singing today at River Court 
Residential Home, Explorer Drive, Watford, WD18 6TQ.

PRAYER CORNER.  Let us pray for our new Pastor and his 
family, and for each other, and that we may all grow closer 
to our Saviour.

WELFARE DEPARTMENT is in need of clothes for children aged 
3 years upwards, Double and Single sheets and duvet 
covers, towels, winter coats for children, men and ladies. 
Food (non perishable) is always welcome.

THE NEXT TUESDAY TALKS will be on 8 January. Jacques 
Venter will speak on the subject ‘The Unexpected Future’. 
The talk starts at 8pm.  A light supper will be served at 7pm.

THE ORCHESTRA will meet for rehearsal Friday 4 Jan at 6.15pm.

THE SOUP RUN will start up again on Friday 4 January. If you 
wish to go, please contact Pat Walton on  01923 672 500. 
Thanks to those people who donated to the Christmas Soup 
run a couple of Fridays ago. The items were greatly 
appreciated.

SECOND READING OF MEMBERSHIP TRANSFER.  Maria Isabel 
Garcia Badenas from Stanborough Park to Malaga Church, 
Spain. And Eryeza Kasiringi from Cambridge Adventist Church 
to Stanborough Park Church.

DEACONESSES’ MEETING, SUNDAY 6 JANUARY 2013. Could all 
deaconesses please attend this important meeting. 

SABBATH SCHOOL QUARTERLIES are ready for collection after 
the Service today. Could the last few church members who 
have not yet paid last quarter's invoice, settle this ASAP.

BULLETIN DEADLINE CHANGE! Please note that, effective 
immediately, all announcements for the bulletin should be 
submitted by WEDNESDAY 3PM.

DEVELOPMENT OFFERING will be collected next Sabbath.
No donation is too small. Thank you in advance for your
ongoing generosity and support.

JUNIOR CHOIR will commence rehearsals on Thursday 10 
January at 5.30-6.30pm.  Please see Jiae to join.

CHURCH CHOIR will resume rehearsals for 'Handel's Messiah' on 
11 January at 7pm.  All are welcome – 'enthusiasm' being the 
only requirement.

STANBOROUGH PARK COLLEGE OF MUSIC new term of music 
classes begins, for both children and adults, on 7 January. 
Classes available in singing, violin, guitar, cello, saxophone, 
flute, piano, oboe.  Please send your application asap to 
avoid disappointment.

OUR CHURCH SERVICES ARE RECORDED and streamed live on 
the internet. If you prefer not to be filmed please ask one of 
the deacons to assist you to appropriate seating.

DVD RECORDINGS OF OUR SERVICES are available for 
purchase. Order from the Reception Desk after the service. 

TRAINING IN SAFE FOOD HANDLING.  One day course at 
Watford Town Church, Sunday 6 January 9.30am-4.30pm. For 
further information including cost and to register, please 
contact Pastor Sam Davies of Bedford Church at 
samodavies@aol.com.

GLUTEN FLOUR.  If you wish to obtain gluten flour please 
contact Pat Walton on 01923 672 500.

PASTOR KARIN WILL BE AWAY ON HOLIDAY from 30 
December to 7 January.  Elder Brian Davison will be on 
call if there are any emergencies until Pastor Jacques 
Venter starts on 1 January.  He can be reached on 
brianandcecilia@tiscali.co.uk or 0795 785 6715.

9.45 am
Welcome

Hymn 96 NAH

Prayer 

Mission Story

Special Music

Lesson Study

Mission Offering

Hymn 97

Benediction

Roslyn Guenin

'It Came Upon the Midnight Clear'
Sin Lim

Jim Huzzey

Jonathan Valls

'People Need the Lord
Semira & Alana

'When All Things Become New'
Ellen Philbert

Christian Guenin

'See, in Yonder Manger Low'
Eustace Cornwall

Amanda Powell

Announcements

There is a Parallel Service today in the Cedar 
Sycamore Room.  The next service will take place on 

19 January.

Speaker:  Karin Wieczorek
Sermon Title:  'The Spirit of Freedom'

Scripture Reading:  2 Corinthians 3:12-18
Praise Team Led by: Dan Sabatier

Host:  Nathan Stickland
Worship Co-ordinator:  Alix Roberts

Sabbath School

CONCERT by  Candlelight
19 January 2013

7.30pm

All are welcome on a journey through centuries and 
places: the grand halls of Vienna, the beautiful 

countryside of Poland, and the warm sun of Spain.

A delightful evening full of passionate and exciting 
music.

Free Admission.

Refreshments & gifts will be on sale after the concert.

An SPC Development Fund Initiative

mailto:brianandcecilia@tiscali.co.uk


11 am

'If we confess our sins, He is faithful and just and will 
forgive us our sins and purify us from all unrighteousness.'

1 John 1:9

Meditation Music

Silent Prayer

Call to Worship

Invocation & Welcome

Baptism of Stephen Allcock

Hymn 637 NAH

Children's Story

Welcome into Fellowship

Hymn 107 NAH

Family Prayer

Scripture Reading

Sermon

Hymn 109 SDAH 

Benediction

'Holy, Holy, Holy'

'Lord God Omnipotent
gracious and holy

Sing we Thy praise 
for Thy wonderful love

King of the angels,
and Friend of the lowly

May Thy rich blessing 
descend from above'.

Hymn 28 NAH v1

'All the Way My Saviour
Leads Me'

Kish Poddar 

Karin Wieczorek

'Rock of Ages', v1&2

2 Samuel 16:20 – 17:4 (NRSV)
Pauline Allcock

'Cold Case', Ivana Mendez

'Marvelous Grace'

Ivana Mendez

Serving Elders: Brian Davison and Dave Burgess
Organist: Joan Maxwell  

Sat 29 Dec Divine Service, 11am, Speaker Ivana Mendez
Parallel Service, Speaker Karin Weiczorek

Mon 31 Dec Badminton Club, Stan. School, 5.30pm 
Wed 2 Dec   Badminton Club, Stan. School, 5.30pm

Praying for the Holy Spirit 7pm
Prayer Meeting, 7.30pm

Sat 5 Jan Divine Service, 11am, Combined, Speaker 
Pastor Jacques Venter

Sun 6 Jan Training in Safe Food Handling
Tue 8 Jan Tuesday Talks

Pastoral Team

Jacques Venter 
knopkierie.uk@gmail.com

Mobile: 07868546941
Day Off: Monday

Karin Wieczorek
pastorkarinw@gmail.com
Mobile: 0770 681 3907
DAY OFF: Sunday

Ivana Mendez
ivanamendez@hotmail.co.uk

Mobile: 07539 326780

Stanborough Centre Office
Centre Manager: Michael Swain

stanboroughcentre@gmail.com / 07962 320372 
AV Advance Requests/Bookings

spcavteam@gmail.com
AV Duty Assistant for December: Carl Swain

DVD Recordings of Services
Available to order from the desk after the Divine Service

Stanborough Park College of Music
Jiae Ahn, Tel. 07837 404 261 / Email: spcmahn@gmail.com

bulletin@stanboroughchurch.org 
Deadline is WEDNESDAY 3pm

SUNSET TIMES
             Today: 3.59pm Next Friday: 4.05pm

29 December 2012

Welcome To
Stanborough Park Church

'Commit to the Lord whatever you do, 
and your plans will succeed.'

Proverbs 16:5

Pastoral Team: Karin Wieczorek & Ivana Mendez
Stanborough Park Seventh-day Adventist Church

609 St Albans Road
Watford WD25 9JL

01923 894 664 
www.stanboroughchurch.org

www.livestream.com/stanboroughparkchurch

Contacts

DiaryDivine Service

http://www.livestream.com/stanboroughparkchurch

